STOKE-ON-TRENT AND STAFFORDSHIRE

LOCAL ENTERPRISE PARTNERSHIP
Note of a Shadow Board Meeting

28th February 2011, Boardroom, Alstom Grid, Stafford
Present

Jim Rickard 


(formerly Michelin - Chair)

Steve Burgin


(Alstom)

Ian Dudson


(Dudson)
Mark Kerrigan 

(Alton Towers)

Mohammed Pervez 

(Stoke on Trent – Leader)

John Van de Laarschot
(Stoke on Trent – Chief Executive)

Brian Edwards 

(South Staffs – Leader)

Philip Atkins 


(Staffs CC – Leader)

Nick Bell 


(Staffs CC – Chief Executive)

Observers

Paul Richards
 

(Staffs University)

Simon Morris 


(Keele University)

Steve Willis 


(Stafford College)

Guests

Sajid Hashmi


(VAST and SCIO)

Jill Norman


(SMCVS and SCIO)

Samuel Kabiswa

(BIS)

Kevin Postones

(BIS Local)

Ben Adams


(Cabinet Member – Staffordshire County Council)

Jacqui Mckinlay, and Dan Barton  (Communications SCC and CSoT) 
Secretariat
Hardial Bhogal

(Stoke on Trent CC)

Bryan Carnes 


(NSCCI)

Catherine Raines 

(SCC)

Steve Burrows 

(SCC)

Peter Davenport 

(SCC)
1.
Apologies
Ken Stepney 


(JCB)

Simon Tagg 


(Newcastle – Leader)

2.
Notes of the meeting held on the 13th December and Matters Arising

The notes were agreed.

Matters arising
Confidential matter discussed.
3.
Chairman’s Update
The Chair outlined the various meetings he had attended including discussions with neighbouring LEP, the Prince of Wales, the Rural Hub, and the Community Council.  He was also attending a meeting with Cannock Chase businesses.

MK sought the Chair’s views on the role of those areas which were in two LEP.  The LEP had sought to engage business and local authorities across the whole area but there were some issues about where some constituents saw their interests being best served.  BIS advised that the approval of the LEPs was on the basis of the participation of the overlapping areas participating in both.  Confirmation of this position was requested. (BIS)
The Chair reported in more detail on his discussions with the Princes Regeneration Trust.  The Trust wished to prioritise its work in Stoke-on-Trent. – (Further meeting to be held with PRT)
AWM and West Midlands Councils had hosted a meeting with LEP’s.  This had discussed the future arrangements for ERDF programme management amongst other matters.  A further meeting is to be arranged
It was agreed that the representatives at the National LEP Seminar on the 7th March, Jim Rickard, Steve Burgin, Philip Atkins.
4.
Potential Contribution of the Voluntary and Community Sector
Sajid Hashmi and Jill Norman attended for this item.  Sajid introduced the paper and highlighted three areas where the sector could support the LEP in facilitating effective and sustainable economic growth.  These were; 
· Jobs and employment  

· Attracting investment 

· Training and skills


Following a discussion the paper was welcomed by Board members and it was agreed that the sector should be asked to participate in the work of the Funding and Enterprise & Skills Groups – (Secretariat and Facilitators to invite nomination of a sector representative on each group)

Jill advised the Board that the VCS would be holding a local event to which members would be invited.
5.
Governance

It was agreed that this item needed to be considered in advance of the Away Day.

Simon Morris outlined the content of the paper and board members discussed the timetable and process for the recruitment of replacement board members.  It was agreed that
i. That applications should be invited by circulation to engagement lists, supported by press coverage, via the website and through networks (PD/JM)
ii. That the selection criteria was agreed with a revision to the time requirement to 3 days per month (PD/JM)
iii. That the Chair convenes the appointments sub group (Chair)
iv. That the positions are advertised as soon as possible with a closing date of the 25th March. (PD/JM)
v. That the efforts of the current Chair are acknowledged and that a replacement should continue to be nominated from within the Business membership of the Board but that the nature and commitment required would need to be reconsidered. (Board Members)
vi. That Applicants should be made aware of the possibility of becoming the Chair and the date of the Away Day.

vii. The proposed framework for a dialogue with County and City Councillors set out in appendix 3 was agreed.

viii. A register of skills of board members should be compiled. (Secretariat)
6
Away Day
The report was discussed and board members agreed with the overall process but felt that there were aspects of the day that needed to be explored further including;

· The views of potential, and secured inward investors.

· The distillation of business views on the barriers to enterprise and growth.

· Bringing together the Local Authority work on prosperity to provide the Board with an opportunity to influence this.
The following actions were agreed;
(i) Further work to be done on developing the arrangements in conjunction with Prof. Nick Foskett. (Secretariat)
(ii) Participants agreed with the addition of Cllr Mike Wilcox in place of Cllr Brian Edwards (PD)
7.
Regional Growth Fund (Confidential)
8.
Branding and Communications 

Mark introduced the paper and outlined the discussions within the group.  The group continued to feel that there remained an issue about cultural alignment.


The Place Marketing work which was being funded by the City and County Councils was proceeding well.  As part of this work previous approaches have been collated.


An interim communications plan hade been prepared by Jeremy Herbert.


The group had now reached an optimal size.

9.
Task Group Update

The report was noted. 

10. LTP3
The report was noted 
11. Supporting our Coalfield Communities
The need to lobby for investment in Coalfields Communities was discussed.  The principle was supported but BIS advised the Board that there may be an announcement this week on this area.  (HB to liaise with BIS) 
12. Date of Next Meeting

21st March 2011, Staffordshire University
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